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AS WE WERE... Part II 
113 Years of the Evansville Audubon Society   

 

In Part I of our stroll down memory lane in the previous newsletter, we were in the 1970's.  At this time, the Evansville Audubon Society 
became more involved with the total environment, not just birdwatching.  The Society's first conservation project offered free trees to 
the public.  Members presented educational programs to various groups, with a wide range of topics on nature and conservation.  Also, the 
Society sponsored environmental poster and essay contests for elementary and high school students.  
 

In the spring of 1972, members built a bluebird trail at the ISUE (now USI) campus.  Twenty-two nest boxes were built and 
monitored, which helped in the bluebird's rapid recovery.  
 

In 1974, among the many field trips offered, was the memorable “Let's Graze for Lunch” (gathering of edible plants) at ISUE's 
(now USI) Westwood Lodge.  This popular outing continued for a decade. 
 

In 1979, the Society began selling wild bird seed as a fundraiser (there were few local sources at the time)—members received a 
10% discount.  The sales continued until 2002; when, by that time,   many commercial businesses sold bird seed. 
 

In 1980, when there was only one known Barn Owl nesting site in Indiana, Society members  constructed and placed twenty-five 
owl nesting boxes in Vanderburgh County.  
 

From April to June, 1983, the Science gallery of the Evansville Museum of Arts and Science exhibited an “Audubon Today” 
display!  Prints and slides represented all phases of Evansville Audubon activities, field trips, and local flora and fauna. 
 

In 1985, the Society co-sponsored with Wesselman Park Nature Center an Ohio Valley Acid Rain Symposium.  From 1988 thru 1991, 
as part of the Citizens Acid Rain Monitoring Network (Evansville area), an Evansville Audubon member diligently took measurements as 
Acid Rain Monitor.  
 

In 1986, we began working with many organizations in a long effort to establish the Patoka River National Wildlife Refuge.  By 
1989 endorsements were obtain from Senator Lugar, Governor Bayh, and Congressman McCloskey.  The Refuge was successfully 
established in 1994.  Also, the Society successfully obtained a grant to establish the Friends of the Refuge group in 2010. 
 

During the 1990's, the Society offered a series of Bird ID Workshops, conducted a survey of bird species along the Pigeon Creek 
Greenbelt, observed and recorded data for the Peregrine Falcon release project in downtown Evansville, and became part of a coalition to 
form Friends of Ayrshire to support the Indiana DNR purchase of  reclaimed mine land to become Blue Grass FWA.  
 

Our activities in the 2000's would take up another page (Ohio Valley Birding Festival, Climate Change lecture, etc.), but I hope that you 
have enjoyed this brief look at the Evansville Audubon Society and that you will become inspired to join our organization, if you are not 
already a member, to continue our efforts into the next century! 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Sue Vernier, President  
 



  



 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 



Evansville Audubon Society Minutes January 21, 2025  

Program: at 6:00 PM – Brad Bumgardner, Executive Director of Indiana Audubon, gave a presentation  on “Update 
on the Chasing Melody Wood Thrush Motus Tagging & other Indiana Audubon Projects” virtually through Zoom.   
-------------------  
The business meeting convened at 6:55pm after the program concluded. A quorum was present with ten board 
members - Brian Taylor, Richard Vernier, Sue Vernier, Niles Rosenquist, Jim Kimsey, Pam  Kimsey, Phil Copp, 
Pat Copp, Alex Gansmann and Hope Hartman.  

Minutes: The November 2024 meeting minutes were approved.  

Treasurer's report: Richard Vernier gave the treasurer’s report as of 12/31/2024.  

Income of $1,380.02, NAS Collaborative Grant, Donation appeal letter and interest Expenses of $2,425, EAS 
Ambassador, Patchwork Central, Wesselman Woods, and Tekoppel 2nd grade  study  
Current checking balance is $4,998.93.  
Checking account without the reserve account balances is $3,018.93  

Reserve account balances  
Education & Conservation $1,140  
Jr. Birders $280.00  
NAS Collaborative Grants $560  
Total $1,980   

Other Accounts  
Savings $5.09  
CD 14 month at 4.85% $3,519.75  
Total $3,524,84   

Committee Reports:   
Field Trips- Sue Vernier gave results of the Owl Prowl held on Sunday the 8th. A Ky. Dam trip is  scheduled 
for February 1st.  
Programs- The March 18th program “Hummingbirds of New Mexico and Arizona” will be presented  by Richard 
and Sue Vernier.  
Junior Birders- Sue Vernier let everyone know the Jr. Birders Facebook page will be replaced by a  webpage on 
www.evvaudubon.org. Hope Hartman announced they will be participating in the Great  Backyard Bird Count 
from 2/14-17/2025. The site is www.birdcount.org.  
Advocacy- Sue Vernier told about the Audubon Great Lakes Advocacy Day at the Indiana Statehouse  on March 
10th (11-4pm ET). Niles Rosenquist mentioned HB 1447 and SB 321 concerning an energy  bill to restrict coal and 
use small nuclear power.  
Education and Conservation Grants- Sue Vernier presented grant requests under new business. Events – 
No update  
Media/Marketing- Brian Taylor gave an update on the email newsletter delivery rates. 
 
Old Business :   
Sue Vernier reported there is still a vacancy for the program chair.   

 



National Audubon approved an Evansville Audubon Society collaborative grant application for $560 to  fund 
MOTUS tagging for one Wood Thrush in 2025. The check was mailed to Indiana Audubon.  

New Business:  
A motion was made by Brian Taylor and seconded by Niles Rosenquist to approve an education and  conservation 
grant request from Sycamore Land Trust for $1,000 to support Eagle Slough Natural area  and provide funding for 
restoration, trail maintenance, and monitoring.  

Sue Vernier reported that the Annual Chapter Certification Report was submitted to National Audubon  and was 
approved.  

Sue asked for volunteers for the Nominations Committee. Alex Gansmann and Brian Taylor offered to  be on the 
committee. Sue also reported that Sue Vernier, Niles Rosenquist, Richard Vernier and Brian  Taylor are eligible to 
serve again. In addition, existing directors Phil Copp, Pat Copp and Jim Kimsey   
are eligible for new term ending 2028. Two vacancies for term ending 2026 are still needed.    
 
Items from the floor:  
Sue Vernier reported during the snows they had a Sapsucker and Mockingbird visit the feeders. Alex  Gansmann 
reported a Pine Siskin, Purple Finch, Brown Thrasher and Eastern Phoebe. Brian Taylor  reported a member 
found a Great Egret on the Posey County Christmas Bird Count.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:43pm  

Submitted by Brian Taylor, Secretary 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 

 


